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especially need volunteers to assist with grilling.   Often times, one 
person grills for all of us for the whole picnic and does not get to 
enjoy the event.   Bummer, right?   So, let us all help as we can.   
Thanks neighbors!

Here’s the message and website to respond to Elaine’s request for 
volunteers:

Hello neighbors:

Please go to the website below to sign up to volunteer during the 
Timber Farms Civic Associations Annual Picnic on Saturday, 
September 8, 2018, 3 to 6 p.m. We need everyone’s help, so a 
select few are not working the entire time from set up to clean up. 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0f48a4a62ba57-2016

As always are youth volunteers will receive documented service 
hours if they want them.      Thank you, Elaine 

Please note:  the picnic is only for Timber Farms Civic Association 
(TFCA) members, their families and guests.   Guests will be 
charged a nominal $5/person.   The funds are used to help us to 
manage the costs of hosting TFCA events held throughout the 
year.   

If you are Timber Farms resident who is not yet a member of the 
TFCA, you can join for $25.   Please feel free to join us by signing 
up at the picnic registration table.   We would love to have you join 
us and look forward to enjoying the day with you!

Regards,

Rosie Tooley
Chairperson, Picnic Committee

25th Annual Halloween Parade

Mark your calendar, The annual Timber Farms Civic Association 
Halloween Parade will be held Saturday, October 26, 2019.  It will 
be once again led by the Christiana High School Band.  Parade will 
start at Timber Wood Blvd & Woodland Road and march down 
Woodland Road to Holly Cove and end at the Gazebo. Judging 
of the 10 best costumes. Treats will be available and once again 
Mr. Softee will be there for all the children and their parents and 
friends.

As of August we are finally caught up with the removal of the 
damaged trees and branches associated with the strong storms of 
the last two months.

This year our membership assessments are current with 100% 
of the homes paid.  During the past 10  - 12 years Bob Oakes 
has maintained dues collections of between 97 and 99 percent of 
the homes paid during a fiscal year,  According to our findings 
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Dave Schneider, the president of our Maintenance Corporation for 
the past 15 years, is in the process of leaving Timber Farms and 
moving to another residence in New Castle County.  As many of 
you know, Dave has been an important and influential voice for 
Timber Farms with New Castle County leadership, particularly 
concerning issues related to streets, drainage and stormwater 
management. He has always focused on maintaining property 
values while minimizing our annual maintenance costs.  Thank you 
Dave, for all of your help over the past 15 years.  We will miss your 
energy and enthusiasm, and your advocacy.  Best of luck with your 
transition!

Our annual TFCA neighborhood picnic begins at 3pm on Saturday, 
September 7.  We will have some great food, a DJ, a pony ride, 
moon bounce, giant slide, and some games of skill for children and 
teens.  Please join us!  If you’re not yet a civic association member, 
you can join us in advance or at the picnic.  Annual dues are just 
$25 per household.

We need volunteers to help us during the upcoming picnic!  We 
need help with setup, grilling, serving food, organizing activities, 
and cleanup.  Please consider giving one or two hours to help make 
the picnic a success again this year.  Look for an email from us, with 
a web link to our volunteer signup page.  We can document service 
hours for youth volunteers if needed. 

Bruce Lipphardt, President

Timber Farms Picnic

Hello Neighbors:

Calling all Timber Farms residents and Civic Association members!   
It is almost time for our Timber Farms picnic.  Our Picnic date is 
Saturday, September 7, 2019 at the open grounds near the gazebo 
at the end of Holly Cove Road, from 3:00 to 6:00 PM.  Our rain 
date is September 8th. What a wonderful time to enjoy food, 
fellowship and fun with our friends and neighbors!   

We have the popular features that are always crowd pleasers:   grilled 
hot dogs and burgers, pastas, salads, multiple vegetarian dishes and 
more...   The children enjoy Mr. Softee ice cream, pony rides, the 
moon bounce, our giant inflated slides and football toss.   We also 
have a great DJ.   All we will need is good weather and You!

Would you like to take part in helping to ensure that this year’s 
picnic is our best one ever?   Please respond to Elaine’s email for 
volunteers.   There are many places to serve.   The great thing 
about working together with your neighbors is that it allows us to 
get to know each other better.   Helping out is a lot of fun!    We 
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many home owner associations fall measurably behind the 90% 
collection rate.  Hats off to Bob for putting our community in the 
perfection column.

We have started to obtain quotes for this years snow removal 
contract.  During last year’s snow removal some residents had valid 
complaints regarding the professional service associated with last 
years contractor.  I inspected the complaints associated with that 
snow contractor and found the complaints to be valid.  Hopefully 
we can retain a better contractor for the 2019/2020 snow season.

For the past 15 years I have served as President of our Maintenance 
Corporation.  As of August 15, 2019 I will be stepping down and 
the board of Directors appointed Mukesh Mehta as President of the 
Timber Farms Maintenance Corporation.  This decision is a result 
of our moving.  It has been my pleasure to serve our community.

Best Regards, Dave Schneider

INFORMATION FROM COUNCILMAN TACKETT

Offering thanks and best wishes for the future to Dave Schneider, 
President of Timber Farms Maintenance Corporation for the 
past fifteen years, and former officer of the Timber Farms Civic 
Association. As your Councilman, I deal with many community 
groups and I can say that we are very lucky to have had Dave 
Schneider involved on our boards for as long as we have. Dave and 
Donna are moving, and we will be losing great neighbors. He’s been 
a true example of community volunteerism and good stewardship. 
We appreciate his dedication and continual leadership to all of us 
in Timber Farms. Thanks again for all the time you have given 
in helping govern our community and for setting a standard of 
excellence for board members and neighbors alike.
Sincerely, Councilman David L. Tackett

There is a prolific THEFT TREND occurring throughout New 
Castle County.  The New Castle County Division of Police has seen 
an increase in thefts from motor vehicles and thefts of motor vehicles 
throughout all New Castle County.  It appears that juveniles and 
young adults will go out in groups of three or more with the intent 

of stealing from cars and in some incidents stealing the car itself.
     Groups as large as ten to twelve people have been seen roving 
through communities.  These groups will typically use stolen cars 
during the overnight hours to target the random neighborhoods.  
Usually, the driver will stay in the car and the others will get out on 
foot and begin looking for unlocked vehicles.
     They will enter any vehicle that is unlocked looking for items 
of value like change, cash, credit cards, purses, electronics and even 
things from the trunk.  They are also looking for keys or fob to the 
vehicle that will allow them to steal the vehicle.
     The thefts are occurring on varying days of the week.  
Communities from Claymont to Middletown and everywhere in 
between have been victimized.  Patrols have been increased but you 
need to remain vigilant.  If you see any suspicious activity call 911.  
NCCPD has a video on how to keep your belongings and vehicles 
safe at www.nccpdnews.com

Dave Tackett, Councilman 11th District
302-395-8371 or dltackett@nccde.org

INFORMATION FROM SENATOR TOWNSEND

Dear Neighbors,

Summer is ending, fall is arriving, and we are undergoing our 
own local transition: new Timber Farms leadership following the 
departure of the Schneider Family, including longtime TFMA 
president David Schneider.

As senator for the southern Newark area (as well as a proud resident 
of Timber Farms), I can say unequivocally that Timber Farms is 
one of the best led neighborhoods in our area.  Dave has played a 
critical role in Timber Farms for many years, alongside several other 
committed, service-oriented individuals.  A neighborhood culture 
of vibrancy and safety is not one that appears automatically; a key 
driver of it is the kind of leadership Dave has provided (coupled 
with Donna’s patience!).  As new leaders emerge and the Schneider’s 
move on, I thank Dave sincerely and deeply for his many years of 
service.

The state legislature reconvenes in January.  We have been on 
break since July 1, when we adjourned after a relatively smooth 
session enabled by a strong budget year.  There is some tension 
over how much excess funds we set aside for future tough budget 
years, versus spending those funds now on critical infrastructure 
needs, unmet social supports, or long-term investment such as 
workforce development. My own legislative work has continued 
to involve a heavy focus on health policy — specifically, policies 
and investments that enable us to be a healthier community, 
saving long-term by preventing avoidable medical issues while also 
enabling more wellness, a more dynamic and productive workforce, 
and a higher quality of life.  Locally, the redesign of Old Baltimore 
Pike / Salem Church Road is scheduled to begin in Spring 2020 
and last until Spring 2021.  The project has been slowed in part by 
incorporating drainage enhancements along Salem Church Road 
between OBP and I-95.

As always, please never hesitate to contact me with any questions, 
suggestions, or requests.  It is an honor to serve, and the most 
enjoyable part of the service is hearing directly from you.

Sincerely, Bryan Townsend 302-709-1516
bryan.townsend@delaware.gov

T H E  O F F I C E R ’ S  C O R N E R

Linda Olds, Secretary
405 Arrowood Lane

Bob Oakes, Treasurer
142 Woodland Road
(302) 737-0515
treasurer@timberfarmscivic.org

Dave Frampton, Vice President
614 Timber Wood Blvd.
(302) 368-3314
 vice-president@timberfarmscivic.org

Bruce Lipphardt, President
139 Woodland Road
(302) 518-3359
president@timberfarmscivic.org

Please send your dues to: 
TFCA, P.O. Box 489, Bear, DE 19701 
E-mail:  TimberFarmsCivic@aol.com 
Website:  www.timberfarmscivic.org

If your aren’t one of the 400 residents of Timber Farms who have 
already provided us with their e-mail address, please do so.  It is the 
surest way to receive timely, updated information which affects you.  
Please e-mail us your address today at timberfarmscivic@aol.com.

(continued from front page)
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about your home.  I do professional work for less the cost.  Call me for 
a free estimate, call Ed Gonzales, 302-463-3224.
Professional voice over actor.  Can deliver deep, sincere tones; fun, 
cartoon-like voices; accents; impersonations.  Can read commercial and 
narrative copy.  MFA in Theater.  Experience as a planetarium lecturer.  
Please check out my demo at www.outsidevoicebox.com 503-539-9551
All types of concrete, brick, block and stone.  Sidewalks, driveways and 
extensions, trash can pads.  Just completed six masonry jobs in Timber 
Farms.  Chuck Harkins, Rock Solid Concrete and Masonry, 302-660-
5235
Evergreen Waste Services are offering Timber Farms residents a special 
offer. Weekly Trash & Recycle Collection on Tuesdays.  Because were 
the number one trash collector in Timber Farms we can offer you a 
great price  ( $19.00) per month. )  Call Evergreen now at 302-635-
7055 to start taking advantage of the discounted services for Timber 
Farms Residents.
Reliable Yard and Tree Service: Total tree service, Bush & Shrub 
Trimming, Spring & Fall Clean up, Gutters Cleaned, Snow removal and 
hauling Services and regular or onetime cleaning Bryan Locke 302 345 
9203
Legal Services:  Stephanie Emmanuel-DeLuna, Esq.                        
Legal representation in the areas of domestic/family law, personal injury, 
workers compensation, small business law, immigration,and wills/
probate Stephanie@thecastrofirm.com
B & H Contracting LLC., Your Home, Your Idea! Together we make 
reality: Binh (Ben) Ho, P.O. Box 1000, Bear, DE 19701: 302-588-9774 
Fax 302 264-2493 bhcontractinggroup@gmail.com
In need of calligraphy services for weddings, gifts, or decor? Search 
“Katelyn’s Calligraphy and More” on Facebook or call Katelyn at (302) 
584-4339 for more information.
Free pressure treated lumber from handicap ramp.  Wood is new, some 
ramp sections still intact.  Call Gene Spence at (302) 369-0493
Rising Hope Therapy provides mental health services to adolescents, 
individual adults, couples and families.  We provide a supportive 
and non-judgmental environment where clients can identify, explore 
and begin to overcome various life struggles.  If you would like more 
information or to schedule an initial session please visit our website and/
or contact us by email or telephone. www.risinghopetherapy.com---- 
Admin@risinghopetherapy.com----302-273-3194
My name is Alison Hawtof and I’m a high school student interested 
in babysitting. I love playing and reading to children (as young as 2).  
During the school year, I am available Friday evenings, Saturdays, and 
Sundays.  In the summer, my hours are flexible.  Please contact me at 
(302-257-8369 if you are interested.
Shola Coker Phillip, Realtor/Home Designer, RE?MAX Associates, 668 
Yorklyn Road, Hockessin, DE 19707.  www.sholasellshomes.com, Cell: 
302563-3784, Office: 302-234-3800, efax: 877-408-7952

Affordable tutoring services.  Call (302) 345-1025.
Affordable alteration contact: Jayshree Sheth 302-250-4397 • any saree 
to add fol/stitching • any dress/chudidar  stitching • any pant stitching • 
need to add/remove  sleeves on dress • anything else just call
A family Affair Tent & Party Rentals (Timber Farms resident), 
Weddings, Graduations, Birthday Parties, Reunions, call 302-733-0408
Healing Touch Energy Therapy: Great for pain management, relaxation, 
stress reduction, reducing anxiety/depression, strengthening the 
immune system, enhancing recovery from surgery, supporting cancer 
care, easing acute and chronic conditions, etc.  Reasonable rates, flexible 
hours, Call Judie Rodgers, HTPA, on 302-273-2447
Professional Video Services since 2004. Memories For a Lifetime 
Productions…Professional video collages, set to music. Also, we can 
transfer your treasured VHS tapes to DVD’s. Call Lisa at 299-5579. 
In Home Professional Hair Care, Shampoo, Cut & Style, Perms & 
Relaxers, Men Cuts & Grooming.  Contact Kimmy 302-397-1532
Pet Care: available evenings and weekends. Caring and Reliable.  Call or 
text Paige at 302-463-0489
Seamstress - Alterations: alter unlined items $6, alter lined items $8. I 
do clean and excellent work. Will be done in one day if needed. I have 
30 years experience. Please contact me by e-mail: Alterations100@
yahoo.com. I live in Timber Farms.
Loving Touch Animal Clinic a new veterinary hospital close to Faith 
City at 155 Stanton Christiana Rd, Newark, (302) 861-6291, offers a 
warm office setting where you see the same vet each visit, Dr. Smalls 
is offering Timber Farms residents a free first wellness visit, Call for an 
appointment and we are also open every other Sunday.
Lawn mowing and trimming at reasnablee rates. If interested pleasse call 
or tet David at (302) 463-6817
Empowered Beauty, Healthy Living. I help women create a lifestyle 
that improves their overall health, so they feel beautiful in their 
skin and empowered to be their best self. We have high performing 
products made with safer ingredients. Visit www.beautycounter.com/
jenniferjohnson4 or call/text 407-230-3349. Follow me on Facebook at 
@Empoweredbeautyhealthyliving.
To all Timber Farms residents, Happy Kids Academy, 273 Old 
Baltimore Pike is having a promotion and is waiving the $ 55.00 
registration fees and FREE week after 3 months of enrollment.  Phone 
302-369-8030 - www.happykidsacademy.org
I have a used Harmon Kardon 5.1 Channel AV receiver Model AVR 
146 for anyone looking for a good quality receiver for cheap or a second 
room possibly. Works fine and I have the remote as well. Call or text: 
302-514-7797 Asking $60 OBO (This is just the receiver does not 
include speakers). Cheers, Alwin
Pressure Washing.....Do you need your siding, deck or sidewalk 
removed of all that dirt and mold?  As Timber Farms resident, I care 

INFORMATION FROM REP. JOHN VIOLA

I have been lucky to know Dave Schneider for over 20 years. Dave 
is a passionate person who always puts his community first. He has 
consistently taken the initiative to make Timber Farms the very 
best it could be. A great example of this is the fact that Timber 
Farms has a 100% participation rate in its dues collection. Of 
course others in the community have been essential in making this 
happen as well, but Dave has always been there leading the charge. 

Dave we will miss your leadership and resolve, but we also wish 
you the best as you and Donna move on to your next adventure. 
It has been a pleasure to know and work with you over the years. 
Thanks for all you do.

John Viola, State Representative, 26th District

FREE to members of the civic association and their businesses; all others may place an ad for $6.00. 



FOOD:

TFCA Sept. Picnic

Hamburgers, Hotdogs, Bean/Veg Burgers,Bratwurst, Vegetarian Options, PepsiProducts, Lemonade, Ice Tea, Snacks	DATE: Saturday, September 7, 2019 TIME: 3-6 PM
Rain Date: September 8, 2019 

WHERE:	 Gazebo, end of Holly Cove
WHO: TFCA family members
NonMembers: Join by Sept. 5, 2019, TimberFarmsCivic@aol.com	MOSTLY FOR THE KIDS: Mr. Softee 5-6 PM, pony rides, gameswith cash prizes and inflatables for kids, door prizes

TimberFarmsCivic@aol.com
RSVP by 9/2 
Volunteer to help,
more information 

INFORMATION
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